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April 17, 2023 

George Pringle Secondary School Project Board 
c/o Stuart Kamstra 
School District 23 

Dear Sirs/Mesdames: 

Re: George Pringle Secondary School RFQ Process 
Fairness Monitor Report 

I was appointed Fairness Monitor on this Project on January 9, 2023. This constitutes my Fairness 
Report on the RFSQ process. 

In discharging my obligations as Fairness Monitor, I received and reviewed the RFQ and the 
Evaluation Guidelines to determine whether any fairness issues were extant in those documents. I 
found none. 

In addition, I was copied on correspondence exchanged between the contact person and the 
proponents under the RFSQ and, including RFIs and RFCs exchanged between the parties. 

Finally, I attended the Evaluation Meetings of the proposals received and monitored for any 
fairness principles arising during that process. When fairness issues did arise, I was satisfied they 
were resolved without any residual fairness concerns. 

In summary, I found the procurement process on this RFSQ to be in full compliance with all 
applicable fairness principles, including transparency, due diligence and the absence of bias being 
demonstrated towards any one or more of the proponents. In addition, I found those responsible 
for the management of the process to be keenly aware of the need to abide by fairness principles 
and to exemplify that understanding in their activities during this phase of the procurement. 

Yours truly, 
 
Singleton Urquhart Reynolds Vogel LLP 
 

 
John R. Singleton, K.C. 
  

JRS/mb  


